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Mr J F van Wyk to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry: 

(1)
Whether his department has set standards for potable water quality; if so, what are the benchmarks; if not,

(2)
whether he can assure users of potable water in South Africa that minimum standards are met; if not, what is the position in this regard; if so, what are the relevant details?
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REPLY:

(1)
The Water Services Act, 1997 (Act 108 of 1997) provides the framework for regulations on water services standards including both water supply and sanitation.  Regulations for Water Services Provider Contracts have been published on 2 August 2001, outlining the process for determining performance targets and indicators relating to the levels of service and standards of service to be achieved by the Water Services Provider over time.  These targets and standards are determined in consultation with the affected consumers and are aimed at financial sustainability, universal coverage with services that people want and are willing to pay for, a range of different methods of service provision and levels of service.

The Department of Water Affairs and Forestry's standard for potable water is in accordance with the South African Bureau of Standards (SABS) Specification number 241: “Drinking water” (edition 5, 2001).  My Department also requires that Water Services Providers supply potable water equivalent to that specified in SABS 241.

(2)
In general potable water in South Africa meets the minimum standards.  Indeed, many service providers consistently supply water of a quality better than minimum standards.  However, it is also true that some service providers occasionally do not meet minimum standards due to capacity, operational, financial and other constraints.  My Department has the responsibility to ensure potable water standards are met nation-wide, both within Departmental water supply schemes and by Water Services Providers.  Monitoring and auditing is an integral function of my Department to ensure its water supply schemes are operating within acceptable limits.  The regulations governing Water Services Providers also make provision for performance reviews, monitoring and reporting procedures as part of the Water Services Provider contract.  In this way, the Department obtains regular information on water supplied by Water Services Providers and can monitor the standard of service delivered.

